KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thurs 17th May 2012 AT ASHTON AT 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Alan Hibbert,  Joan Pidgeon, Heather Murphy, Heather Oulton, Peter Dalton, Anne Shepherd, Bruce Guy.
Apologies:   Janice Anderson, Jenny Moult, Irene Wilkinson, Ann Woodward, Alan Burgess.  
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting on 29th March 2012 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
1.  Re insurance claim.  AH had contacted Alison Ambrose.  Insurance company asked for a   drawing of the cupboard which has been provided.
2.   EC has had sight of the bank statements as requested.

3.   The choir will not be taking part in the jubilee events in Ashton.

4.   AH has contacted the council re a gift for the Lord Mayor of Kladno.  This will be provided in the form of a letter of greeting and a jubilee tankard as a gift. They will be presented to us by the Lord Mayor at a presentation at the Town Hall.    

5.  The concert at Eaton Hall had been very successful.  The amount of money made is not yet calculated.
Correspondence:
1. Email from Roger Gibson {Music in Chester] asking for feedback regarding the cathedral and musical events in Chester in general.  AH was asked to reply with the various points that were raised.  [AP1 AH]   This also raised the question as to whether the Town Hall could be used for concerts as it had been heard that the stage had a limit of 50 singers.  AH to check with Linda Clements. [AP2 AH]
2. NAC.  There will be a workshop in St Mary’s Centre on 9th July. PD will push this to members after return from Prague.  There will be a 6 choirs concert on 20th April 2013 at the William Aston hall in Wrexham when Chester is hosting the national conference.   
Treasurer:
The treasurer reported a total of £12,687.90 in the accounts.  Full details of all transactions are shown on the attached sheets.

There are still several subscriptions not paid.  Treasurer will send out letters after the Prague trip.[AP3 HO]
Members pointed out that further social events will be needed after the return from Prague in order to maintain income. The treasurer thought there would probably be some surplus in the Prague fund after the trip.
Future Concert Dates:
4th June  Cheshire View.  Decided to sing at 9.00 pm as beacon will be lit at 10.30 pm. AH will confirm with Barry Lockwood.  As we would be likely to be singing outside members should wear sweat shirts or anything other that choir uniform.

6th June   Prague.  Irene reported that all arrangements are going well.  72 people are going and full details will be presented to members on 24th May at Helsby.  Agreed to buy 4 jubilee related presents to take for host choirs etc. Fundraising has provided £4514.56 towards the cost of the trip.

10th November  Caldy Valley. Now confirmed.
8th and 15th December  Carol singing in Chester market. Dates are confirmed and they will pay £150 each day.

15th December  Christmas concert in Tarvin.  Dave Penny had expressed concern to the Chairman that we should be considering other venues for the Christmas concert.  Members thought that the concert in Tarvin was very successful last year and were happy to go there again this year but were continually looking for new and suitable venues.
24th December  Nunsmere Hall.
Social Events’Fundraising:
Irene confirmed that the social committee will be looking into further events after returning from Prague.  Collections for Skyescope will continue and other ideas will be followed up.  

There will be no barbecue at Ann’s but there may be a jubilee garden party probably on 29th July.
Any Other Business:
1. Website.  Members were delighted with the progress with the new site and thanks expressed to AB.  Decided that it was ok to put Chairman and Secretary’s phone numbers on the site but PD was not agreeable to his phone number being included.  Also decided that there was no need for a page with committee members’ photos and biogs.

2. Discussion re inclusion of Easter works in the programme as raised at the AGM.  Agreed that some exerpts from these works could be included in our regular concerts but PD not happy to take up rehearsal time on whole works.

3. AH passed on a request from Fauls Singers to exchange music.  Members agreed it was a good idea in principle and left AH and David Stoke to work out how it could work in practice.

4. AH said there will be an Edward German Festival in April 2014 and choir members will be invited to take part.

5. BG asked whether members felt the choir was getting too large and out of balance. This raised too many questions and will be included in the agenda for next meeting.
Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 19th July 2012 at 7.30 pm at Elaine’s
Meeting closed at 10.30 pm
